

December 5, 2018

Community Development & Capital Improvement Programs Advisory Board (CDCIP Board)
Attn: Melissa Jensen
451 South State Street, Room 406
P.O. Box 145488
Salt Lake City, UT 84114-5488

Dear Members of the CDCIP Board,

The community-led application titled "McClelland Shared Street Improvements" is a welcome project for Salt Lake City's Parks and Public Lands. It is consistent with our mission to enhance the livability of the urban environment through a diverse network of natural open spaces, recreational opportunities, park facilities, a cemetery and urban forests, and insure that the resources under our management are carefully stewarded for future generations.

We see the project as an asset to Salt Lake City residents. It will complement the Fairmont Park Main Entry and Event Area Improvements FY19/20 CIP request submitted by SLC Parks Division. A seamless transition from 2100 South to the Fairmont Park north entry will help to activate Fairmont Park enhancing the safety and use of this park. If the project is funded, and Salt Lake City Council approves ongoing funding for the maintenance of this section of the trail, our Trails and Natural Lands Division will provide the daily care of the proposed improvements.

This letter offers my support for the recommendation to forward the McClelland Shared Street Improvements project on for Mayoral and Council approval.

Sincerely,

Kristin Riker

Deputy Director Public Services Department: Public Lands Divisions

neti Riks

Salt Lake City Corp